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July 3, 2023 

Via E-Mail 

Keene Simmonds, Executive Officer and LAFCO Commissioners 
San Diego County Local Agency Formation Commission 
2250 Fifth Avenue, Suite 725 
San Diego, CA 92103 
keene.simmonds@sdcounty.ca.gov 
 
Re:   Fallbrook/Rainbow Proposed Reorganization 
 
Dear Commissioners and Mr. Simmonds; 
 
As is currently scheduled, San Diego LAFCO will again be considering the application for detachment 
by the Fallbrook Public Utility District and the Rainbow Municipal Water District on Monday, July 
10, 2023. As you consider these applications, Valley Center Municipal Water District would like to 
reiterate its position on the detachments recently in a letter dated May 19, 2023 (copy attached).  
 

Like Fallbrook and Rainbow, Valley Center still has a large segment of its annual water demand 
going to commercial agriculture, roughly 60%. We too understand the pressures our growers are, 
under, the most significant being the cost of water. Despite the efforts of the San Diego County 
Water Authority (SDCWA) to control costs and provide the Permanent Special Agricultural Water 
Rate (PSAWR) price differential, we all see commercial agriculture declining in our districts and 
North San Diego County as a whole.    
 

While we can understand and be sympathetic to the efforts of Fallbrook and Rainbow to seek an 
alternate, lower-cost water supply for their customers, we also understand the negative impact 
the detachment would have on our commercial agriculture customers. As such, we must reiterate 
our previous support of SDCWA Resolution No. 2020-06 (copy attached) setting forth the conditions 
under which the SDCWA and Valley Center MWD could support the detachments.  In essence, 
the detachments should not result in any negative significant financial impact on its customers to 
add to the anticipated pressures of general cost increases and future member agency roll-off. 
 

As stated in the May 19, 2020 letter, “We trust that LAFCO…(will) impose terms and conditions 
which serve to minimize the negative financial impact the detachments will have on the SDCWA 
and the balance of its member agencies.” 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Gary Arant 
General Manager and VCMWD Representative to the SDCWA Board of Directors 
 
Cc:   May 19, 2023 Letter to Keene Simmonds 
        SDCWA Resolution No. 2020-06    
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